
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  DDA Board of Directors 

From:  Susie Stec, DDA Director 

Date:  March 17, 2023 

RE:  2025 MDOT Safety Improvement Program  
 

 

Hubbell, Roth & Clark (HRC) are the traffic engineers designing the HAWK signal at Margate 

Avenue/Southfield Road.  At our initial meeting with HRC, I had indicated that the DDA is 

interested in installing several traffic signals/pedestrian crossings  along the corridor but that we 

would need to securing grant funding to do so.  HRC indicated at that time that HAWK signal 

installations are great projects for MDOT’s Safety Program and that they would keep an eye out 

for the call for projects.   HRC shared information this week related to the 2025 MDOT Safety 

Program.    

 

There is a maximum award of $750,000 per project which would allow the DDA to install 3 

additional pairs of HAWK signals.  Construction funding would be 80/20 with the DDA’s match 

being approximately $150,000.  Project & construction engineering costs would be borne by the 

DDA.  Applications are due Monday, May 1st, 2023, and HRC can put together that application 

for a cost of $5,000. 

 

Suggested Motion:  To authorize the DDA Director to contract with Hubbell, Roth & Clark in the 

amount of $5,000 to complete an application for MDOT’s 2025 Safety Improvement Program for 

the purpose of installing additional HAWK signals along the Southfield Road corridor.  


